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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 
 
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  August 31, 2022 
 
TO: City Manager  
 
FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer 
 
RE: 2022 Street Repair Construction Observation   
 
BACKGROUND:   
PEC has been assisting the City with preparing plans for the 2022 Street Repair project.  Due to current 
workload, City staff does not have the time to dedicate to observing the construction of these street repairs. 
 
DISCUSSION:   
Since PEC assisted the City with the plans for the 2022 Street Repair Project, PEC was asked to prepare an 
agreement for construction observation services.  The construction observation will be performed on a part-
time basis with observation occurring as a spot check of construction for quality and conformance with 
City Standard Specifications.  This type of construction observation is typical on a project of this scope.  
PEC will also perform construction administration services, which includes reviewing pay requests and 
submittals and assisting in answering any questions that arise throughout the construction process.   
 
PEC’s fees for construction administration and construction observation for the budgeted $1.4m project is 
$62,500 on an hourly, not to exceed basis.  This is less than 5% of the construction cost, which is 
reasonable for this type of work. 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   PEC’s fees for construction administration and construction 
observation for the budgeted $1.4m project is $62,500 on an hourly, not to exceed basis.  This is less than 
5% of the construction cost, which is reasonable for this type of work. 
 
POLICY DECISION:  In order to ensure proper compliance with bid specifications and work outlined in 
the project scope, the City believes inspections are needed throughout the project.  The City does not have 
the staff needed to properly inspect the projects and thereof contracts this work with engineering firms.  
City staff worked with PEC to provide a cost for this work since they assisted us with the design and 
bidding of the project.  Council’s decision is whether to continue having such projects inspected and 
whether to accept PEC’s price.     
     
RECOMENDATION:  Staff recommends that Council approve the contract with PEC for construction 
administration and observation services.  
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Severability. If any provisions of this Agreement is determined to be unenforceable, in whole or in 

part, the remainder shall not be affected thereby and each remaining provision or portion thereof shall 

continue to be valid and effective and shall be enforceable to the fullest extent permitted by law. 

Thank you for engaging PEC; we look forward to working with you. If this Agreement is acceptable, please 

sign below and retum an executed copy to me. Receipt of the executed copy will serve as PEC’s notice to 
proceed with the Services. 

Sincerely, 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS, P.A. 

\V’ 

Kr sten Zimmerman, AICP 

Community and Regional Planner 

BMM:smm 

PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS, P.A. 

Sh F ator 
oO 

Printed Nam enjamin M. Mabry, P. E. 

Title: Principal / Municipal Transportation Division Manager 

Date:_August 30, 2022 

    

ACCEPTED: CITY OF BEL AIRE 

By: 
  

Printed Name: 
  

Title: 
  

Date: 
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